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Cheney Nets More than 10% in
Haddonfield Race

Henry Cheney, college student
and South Jersey LP founder, won
10.17% of the vote in the Haddonfield
Borough Commission election on May
8th.  The non-partisan race was hotly
contested in the well-to-do borough,
with residents expressing their
preferences with ribbons attached to
fences and porch railings.

Praised for being the only
candidate to introduce issues in the
election, Cheney met with voters at
various speaking engagements, and ran
an active campaign.  For a youthful
contender in his first run at elected
office, the results were encouraging,
and it’s hoped that Henry won’t stop
with one attempt.

IInn  tthhiiss  IIssssuuee

2 Piercing the Fog
by Pat Bontempo

3 The 2nd Amendment in a new
Millennium by Richard Altrath

5 Legislators Attempt to Stop
Invasive Student Surveys
by John Paff

6 Serving Time Should be the
Crime by Lou Elwell

7 Sex, Lies and Politiks by Deb
Sackett

Even More Fun in 2001
The annual NJLP picnic is just a month away, on July

14th.  We’ll get the work out of the way at the General Meeting
at 1:30, and the picnic begins at three.

Once again, Len and Ginny Flynn are our gracious
hosts at their residence at 254 Tennent Rd, Morganville .  Along
with traditional lawn games, this year promises to be extra fun
with the NJLP Survivor game (see below).

For more information, contact the Flynns at 732 591
1328, or email Len at secretary@njlp.org.

Who Would You Vote off the Island?
Let's face it: it's getting crowded around here.  You

can't swing a cat in New Jersey without hitting a two-bit
tyrant disguised as a public servant or a wannabe dictator
masquerading as a candidate.  It's time to vote someone
off the island.

And that's what we'll do at the NJLP State Picnic
on Saturday, July 14.

Let me know who you would like to vote off the
island.  Ten finalists will be selected and at the picnic
you'll be able to vote for the one you most want to exile.
Votes will cost a dollar each (6 for $5; 12 for $10) with
the proceeds going to benefit the NJLP.

So who should it be: Jon Corzine or Bob
Torricelli?  Bob Franks or Jim McGreevey?  Hillary
Clinton or Christie Whitman?  Who knows, maybe you'd
like to make it Bill Gates, Regis Philbin or one of the
Teletubbies.

E-mail your nominations to me at
NedKelley@yahoo.com or mail it to me at Ned Kelley,
637 E Hill Rd, Califon, NJ 07830.

Kids are welcome, so why not
combine a great family day with the
fun of hanging out with your
libertarian pals?  Bring whatever meat
you’d like to throw on the barbeque,
and a dish to share.
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To be sure, many non-members do excellent work
promoting liberty or the general program of
libertarianism.  At times a person achieves a special
victory, such as being elected.  The program recognizes
this by allowing for the award of a special Certificate of
Appreciation or a Certificate of Accomplishment on
behalf of the NJLP.

The Lighthouse of Liberty award, however, is
specifically designed to salute those who help promote
the NJLP.  It will reward work done at any level of the
organization and in any field, be it, for example, on the
newsletter, for the Convention, on a committee such as
fundraising or for circulating nominating petitions.

The State Chair will appoint the committee that will
determine recipients and the awards will be bestowed at
the annual State Convention.  Anyone who has specific
questions or would like more information can contact Pat
Bontempo at PDB10752@aol.com.

Piercing the
Fog

By Pat Bontempo

From Sandy Hook
to Barnegat,
historically lighthouses
have served to bring
New Jersey mariners
safely to shore.
Today, it’s politics
which generate the
stormy seas and fog
which are leading
Garden State voters to

their doom.  But here and there you can see a light
leading voters to safety.

The NJLP has instituted a program to salute
those who through their activism serve as beacons
of hope.  It’s called the Lighthouse of Liberty
awards program.

Once a year, the NJLP will recognize those
who, through their hard work as volunteers have
performed outstanding service to sustain and
promote the NJLP.  In effect, it's a continuation and
elaboration of the recognition awards which were
bestowed at our last State Convention.

To receive a Lighthouse of Liberty award, an
NJLP member will need to meet five of the
following eight standards:

1.  Registered to vote.
2. Attended a minimum of one NJLP

meeting.
3. Helped at a minimum of one NJLP event or

demonstration.
4. Worked on an ongoing NJLP committee or

in support of an ongoing NJLP activity.
5. Run for or served in public office.
6. Worked on a Libertarian Party political

campaign in New Jersey or the nonpartisan
campaign of an NJLP member.

7. Have a letter to the editor published in a
publication circulating in New Jersey.

8. Recruited a new member.
Some of these standards are easy; for example,

simply attending the State Convention will meet
Standard No. 2.  Others are more difficult, such as
Standard No. 5, which requires you to at least make
a bid for public office.  But they all have something
in common: they reward work done to maintain and
build our party.
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The Second Amendment in a New Millennium
Second column in a series by Richard Altrath

The first commentary by the US Supreme Court on the individual's right
to keep and bear arms is embodied in the decision in the Dred Scott case.

Dred Scott was an elderly slave, owned by U.S. Army physician Sanford.
When Sanford brought Scott from Missouri, a state which at the time
permitted slavery, to a non-slave territory, Kansas, a group of abolitionists
brought suit against Sanford on Scott's behalf.  The suit was meant to free
Scott through the court, since Scott was now on free soil.

The court, however, reasoned that Scott did not have any legal standing to
bring suit, since he did not belong to the group of citizens of the United
States that was protected by the Constitution.

The court's exact comment on this issue was: "The words "people of the
United States" and "citizens" are synonymous terms, and mean the same
thing.  They both describe the political body who ... form the sovereignty,
and who hold the power and conduct the Government through their
representatives.... The question before us is, whether the class of persons
described in the plea in abatement [people of Aftican ancestry] compose a
portion of this people, and are constituent members of this sovereignty?
We think they are not, and that they are not included, and were not intended
to be included, under the word "citizens" in the Constitution, and can
therefore claim none of the rights and privileges which that instrument
provides for and secures to citizens of the United States."

Although we realize today that this is an unacceptable interpretation of
the meaning of the Constitution, it was indeed how the situation was
regarded by many people at the time, including jurists.

What is especially important to us in this case is the fact that the court, in
its decision, saw fit to enumerate many of the rights of citizens of the
United States.

Once again, the court's words on the subject are: "It [the Constitution]
would give to persons of the negro race, who were recognized as citizens in
any one State of the Union, the right to enter every other State whenever
they pleased, singly or in companies, without pass or passport, and without
obstruction, to sojourn there as long as they pleased, to go where they
pleased at every hour of the day or night without molestation, unless they
committed some violation of law for which a white man would be
punished; and it would give them the full liberty of speech in public and in
private upon all subjects upon which its own citizens might speak; to hold
public meetings upon political affairs, and to keep and carry arms wherever
they went. "

Those last few words are equivalent to a verbal "shot heard 'round the
world," even in spite of the court's overall decision.  These comments
reflect the fact that there was no misunderstanding of the meaning of any of
the elements of the Bill of Rights, or how they were to be applied.

I wonder what Rosie O'Donnell would have to say about this?

Rich Altrath is the Director of the School of Defensive Firearms and an NJLP member since
1998.  He is a Ph.D. candidate in education, firearm advisor to Mark Edgerton and training

consultant for Second Amendment Sisters (NJ).  He can be reached at 973-231-3814 or
emailed at sdftactics@aol.com (website: sdftactics.com).  Copyright 2001 Richard L.

Altrath.  Publication rights are given freely with inclusion of by-line.

Is It Really 2001?

It's hard to
believe and sad to say,
but when the NJLP
needs to contact
members we have to
use the same system
we would have used in
1901 -- we have to write
a letter and stick a
stamp on it.  It's slow,
costly and quite frankly
absurd in the 21st
Century.

If you are online,
please take a minute to
send the state party
your E-mail address.  It
will be protected with
the same strict
confidentiality with
which we guard your
regular address.  We
will not share

Simply send your
name and E-mail
address to Lou Elwell,
the chair of our
Electronic Access
Committee, at
LibertarianLou@aol.com.
Thanks.

  

Beware of 
“The Regulators” 

As The  
New Jersey 

Libertarian Party 
Sheds Light 
Upon Them 

 



With just five months left
before the election, what can
you do now to make a change

in New Jersey?

What can you do about
your taxes? Your rights?

What can you do to limit
government intrusion in your

life?

I’m working full time to
restore your liberty, but I

need your help, nownow.

With your gifts of time and
money, NJ voters are noticing

my campaign.

Please continue with your
valuable aid so that, in seven
months, you can change New

Jersey by electing its first
Libertarian Governor!

Contributions should be made payable to “Edgerton for Governor” and may be mailed to Edgerton
for Governor, 133 Maxim Drive, Hopatcong, NJ 07843.

Also, for campaign contributions, we are required by law to ask for the following information:
Name:                                                                                                                  
Address:                                                                                                               
Occupation:                                                                                                          
Employer:                                                                                                            
Employer’s Address:
_________________________________________________________

Mark Edgerton
Libertarian candidate for Governor,

2001

YES, we can WIN!

www.markedgerton.com
1-973-601-1900

Paid for by the
 Edgerton for Governor Campaign
133 Maxim Drive, Hopatcong, NJ 07843
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Legislators Attempt To Stop “Invasive”
Student Surveys

By John Paff

TRENTON – On March 18, 2001, Assemblyman
E. Scott Garrett (R-24) introduced Assembly Bill 3359,
which would require New Jersey school districts to get
written, parental consent before administering certain
types of “surveys” to government school students.  An
identical Senate bill, S-2332, was introduced on April 23,
2001 by Senator Anthony R. Bucco (R-25).  According to
Garrett’s office, a 1999 questionnaire given to middle and
high school students by the Ridgewood, Bergen County
school district triggered the bill.  Although the district
claimed that the survey was “anonymous and voluntary” it
was considered “invasive” and resulted in students and
parents filing a federal civil rights action.

The questionnaire consisted of 156 questions
which pupils answered by filling in a circle that
corresponded to each question. In one section, students
were instructed to indicate whether they “Strongly
Agree,” “Agree,” are “Not Sure,” “Disagree,” or
“Strongly Disagree” with the following:

• �I get along well with my parents.
• �If I break one of my parent's rules, I

usually get punished.
• �It is against my values to have sex while I

am a teenager.

In another part of the survey, students were asked
whether they, in the past twelve months, engaged in the
following activities “Never,” “Once,” “Twice,” “3-4
Times,” or “5 or More Times:”

• �Stolen something from a store.
• Gotten into trouble with the police.
• Hit or beat up someone.
• �Damaged property just for fun (such as

breaking windows, scratching a car, putting
paint on walls, etc.).

Still other questions asked pupils how many times
over the last two weeks they had imbibed alcohol, took
specific types of illegal drugs, or had driven a vehicle after
drinking alcohol.  Inquiries were also made into students’
past violent and criminal behavior and sexual activity and
proclivities.

Announcements
Want to get involved?   The NJLP has
volunteer committees addressing
fundraising, recruitment and membership,
public relations, candidate recruitment and
support and electronic access.  Please
contact State Chair Emerson Ellett if you’d
like to serve on one or more.

Outreach event!  In an effort to get 18-25
year olds registered to vote and become
active participants in our voting process,
the Camden County Board of Freeholders
will be sponsoring an event entitled "Rock
'n Register" on Saturday, June 9, 2001
from Noon to 6 pm.  The event will be an
all day concert series featuring some
nationally known acts such as the Disco
Biscuits and Mighty, Mighty Bosstones.
Along with the bands, we will have a
"Registration Village" where young
adults will be able to register as well as get
information on various civic-minded and
issue-oriented organizations. We will also
have a recreation area for our new voters to
have some fun while enjoying the day.
The north shore labeled Camden County
Municipal Park is where our booth will be.

""TThhoossee  wwhhoo  eexxppeecctt  ttoo
rreeaapp  tthhee  bblleessssiinnggss  ooff
ffrreeeeddoomm  mmuusstt,,  lliikkee
mmeenn,,  uunnddeerrggoo  tthhee

ffaattiigguuee  ooff  ssuuppppoorrttiinngg
iitt..""  ----TThhoommaass  PPaaiinnee
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SERVING TIME SHOULD BE THE CRIME

Can you imagine living in a country where all the citizens are required to serve time; going through metal detectors
watched by armed guards; being subject to strip searches and forced medication; and required to attend certain mandatory
classes where politically correct thought is taught?  Where troublemakers are identified early and often, and further
punishment is given until they conform – stamping out creativity and independent thought.

Of course, being government run, these institutions would be managed by inept government officials who ignore
basic liberties and sovereign rights, and violators of the arbitrary and ridiculous rules would have no right of appeal or trial.

Where are you picturing this prison environment?  The old Soviet Union or Nazi Germany?  Communist China or Cuba?
A third world military dictatorship?

Guess again.  These penal conditions describe government run public schools right here in America, but let’s remember
the students haven’t committed any crimes.  At least, not what libertarians would consider crimes.  Some recent “crimes”
committed in New Jersey:

A fourth grader from Upper Elementary School was suspended and ordered to undergo a psychological evaluation after
mentioning to a friend his intent to “shoot” a classmate with a paper wad.

A hearing impaired 12 year old in Branchburg was ordered to stop signing on a school bus and suspended for three days
(later overturned) because it was disruptive and posed a safety hazard.

An exemplary high school student in Long Branch was suspended for a day for dying her hair pink.
Four Sayreville kindergarteners were suspended for three days for pretending their fingers were guns and saying they

wanted to shoot each other.
Want more?  Some of the “crimes” committed by students from around the country:
In Danville, Virginia eight middle school students were suspended for one week after they were caught sniffing Kool-Aid.
A 12 year old in Omaha, Nebraska was expelled for possession of blunt edged scissors.
In Reno, Nevada, a 10-daysuspension was given to a middle school girl for making a list of students that “frustrated” her.
A student wearing a White Zombie (rock band) T-shirt was suspended in Westerly, Rhode Island.  The student sued and

the school has spent over $60,000 in legal fees defending the lawsuit.
Drawing a Confederate flag gets a suspension in Derby, Kansas; flying a Confederate flag on your truck gets you

suspended in Chesapeake, Virginia; and in Icard, North Carolina you get suspended for wearing a Confederate flag T-shirt.
For a glimpse of the future, look to Canada.  A Halifax student was suspended and may face criminal charges for wearing

Dippity Do hair gel and Aqua Velva deodorant to school in violation of the school’s no-scent policy.  And in Cornwall, nine
students were suspended for having lunch at a Hooter’s Restaurant during a two-hour free period on a class trip.

Zero tolerance policies, containing zero common sense, have led to the town of Lockney, Texas becoming the first school
district in America to require drug testing for all its sixth through 12th graders.

Presumed innocent?  Restrictions against unreasonable search and seizure?  Freedom of expression?  School officials
believe these rights are quaint ideas sometimes mentioned in history classes, but certainly not applicable to students in
government schools in America.

My parents and all three of my siblings were/are teachers in government run public schools and I taught at the university
level for three semesters.  So, let’s be crystal clear here; it is the system that doesn’t work, not the teachers, many of whom are
even more frustrated with the system than the students or parents.  After all, how do they find time to teach when they are
required to enforce all these crazy school policies?

Absurd rules that waste time and resources while stigmatizing students are just a small part of the problem with
government run public schools.  The problem is so severe that thousands of parents choose home schooling and private
schools, and George W. Bush declared national literacy a “national emergency.”

America, famous for its commitment to freedom and liberty, allows a near-monopoly in education that unnecessarily
punishes the students, delivers a poor product, offers indifferent service, and resists innovation.  The libertarian solution -- get
government out of education entirely.

Food, shelter and clothing are some of life’s necessities, but we don’t rely on the government to grow food, build houses
or run garment factories.  Letting the free market rule has provided constant improvement with innovations in product quality,
service and price in other industries.  Why not education?

Fundamental change is needed that can only come from the forces of competition brought on by free enterprise in
education.  Many say education is too important to be left to the free market.  I say education is too important to be left to
government.

Libertarian Lou on the Loose
By Lou Elwell

Lou Elwell is an At Large Member of the NJLP Steering Committee and editor of Monmouth County Libertarian’s
newsletter, Shore Liberty.  He can be reached for comment at LibertarianLou@aol.com.
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A “Libertarian Links and Lists” Review

Sex, Lies and Politiks
Freedom Rocks with Poker Face

By Deb Sackett

What could be better than hard rocking tunes?
Hard rocking tunes demanding liberty.
When looking for a monthly addition to Libertarian Links, I

took a member’s suggestion and checked out
libertarianrock.com.  It’s a great site to appeal to teens and young
adults (and middle-aged rockers like yours truly), and prominently
displayed on the web page was a link to the music of Poker Face.

This Allentown band is not to be believed!  With a sound
described as a cross between Creed, Alice in Chains and Pink
Floyd, they grab you immediately with their music.  Once you slip
into the Poker Face groove, they expose you to truly radical lyrics
– espousing liberty, of all things!

Their latest CD, Sex, Lies and Politiks is on its way to me
right now.  The band’s website (PokerFace.com) is a gorgeous
experience which allows you to listen to their music accompanied
by intense visuals.  More importantly, though, the band never lets
you forget their message, and their site contains one of the best
collections of founder’s writings and quotes, as well as current
political criticism that it’s been my pleasure to read.

Enthusiastic reviews laud singer and songwriter Paul Topete’s
aggressive acoustic guitar, and he’s backed by three plugged-in
players – Dennis Beidler, Brett Griffiths and Howie Dean.  The
band’s intense sound hammers the freedom message home in song
after song.  I’m sharing the lyrics to “Rather Die than be your
Slave” (my favorite from Sex, Lies and Politiks) – but, as good as
they read, do yourself a favor and listen to how they sound.

About themselves, the band writes: “We are a freedom loving
band playing modern music with thick harmonies.  Currently, we
are touring the east coast from Boston to DC.  Poker Face
promotes the freedom that we are supposedly destined to have in
this country.  In the 10 years of our existence, we have made a
presence in the political community to let them know that we the
people will not stand for the actions of our government as they
turn America more and more into a Socialist state. Check out the
music.  Check out the message”.  Poker Face has played in
Washington DC, and most recently played at the March 3rd Reform
Party convention.

On the web, CD Baby.com says: “Poker Face writes political
rock to wake up the masses of walking dead, soon to be NWO
global plantation slaves.  'Sex, Lies and Politiks' … rocks like no
other.  From the first track to the last track it will have you
rocking.  Put it in your computer... and it has a fully interactive
Freedom Tour and videos.  The harmonies are rich like Alice in
Chains.  Have a good helping dose of Creed-like vocals, Days of
the New acoustic guitars and killer riffs a la Zepplin.  This disc
takes you on a 57 minute journey of freedom on your CD player
and more visuals and cool stuff for your computer.  Poker Face has
put together a complete package of music AND freedom
literature”.

Even if rock music isn’t your bag, the band’s link deserves to
be on your list of those you frequently check.  The message is as
aggressively presented as the band’s music, and Poker Face’s fight
for freedom is as irresistible to follow as their music is to listen to.

Rather Die than be your
Slave

I do not wish this life to pass away
But life presents such possibilities

- (each and every day)
I heard a calling that was right for

me
I prayed for strength for what's

ahead of me-
(Please show me the way)

The sun rose high and burnt the
night away

Who stood before me was my
enemy - (Don't tread on me)
He's come to take away my

liberties
I'd rather die than be a slave to
thee - (don't treat me this way!)

Chorus: I'd rather die than be your
slave

I will survive, and you'll feel my
rage

It's not a question, of being brave
I'd just rather die, than be your

slave.

It didn't matter who shot first that
day

They killed my brothers, they laid
dead by me-

(I'm covered in their blood)
We hit them hard we made them

pay that day
We hung the traitors from the

highest trees -
(no mercy from me!)

We lost a lot our pain was heavy
We sacrificed for God and Country

- (no more colony)
Still held the ground that was in

front of me
This was our price to pay for
liberty - Still you hear me say

Chorus

Much time has passed,
we repeat history

Our toys have changed while man
has stayed the same -

(Evil in his ways)
Tribal families rule not over me

I will not let them rape our
liberties –

We'll die for them today



NJLP Members In Public Office
Elected Officials:
William Krouse, Franklin Township (Warren County)
Board of Education
Christian Joest, Blairstown Township (Warren
County) Board of Education

Appointed Officials:
Paul Anderson, Vice Chairman, Chester Borough
Zoning Board of Adjustment, Chester Borough
Planning Board, and Historic Preservation Committee
Tony Federici, Community Dispute Resolution
Committee, Vernon Township
Ken Hetrick, Administrator, Chatham Township;
Acting Town Manager, West Milford Township
Joseph Higgins, Woodcliff Lake Borough Emergency
Management Coordinator
Paul Horuzy, Commissioner, Sussex County
Municipal Utilities Authority
Ned Kelley, Hunterdon County Local Advisory
Committee on Alcoholism and
Drug Abuse
Tracey Lockwood, Secretary, City of Clifton Advisory
Committee for Individuals with Disabilities; Chair,
Cable TV Committee, City of Clifton
John Paff, Member, Franklin Township (Somerset
County) Attorney Ethics Committee
Hal Shute, West Amwell Township Open Space
Committee and West Amwell Zoning Board of
Adjustment
Bill Thawley, Cape May Mayor’s Advisory Council
and Transportation Committee
Ed Wiessmann, Chairman, Sparta Township
Community Dispute Resolution Committee; Member,
Vernon Township Community Dispute Resolution
Committee
Ronald Wishart, Member, Manalapan Township
Planning Board

Thanks, folks!

County Organizations
The NJLP has affiliated county organizations for advocacy,

activism and discussion at the county level.  Feel free to contact
these organizations through any of the individuals listed.  If you

do not see your county listed, please contact Chair Emerson
Ellett for information on activism in your area.

Bergen Dan Karlan, Chair and Rep
DanKarlan@compuserve.com
201 444 2846

Hudson Chair Erik Perasson
201 434 7938

Hunterdon Chair Hal Shute
shute@blast.net
Rep Robert Jacobs
robertlj@yahoo.com

Mercer Chair Chris Toto, 609 883 0697
ChrisToto@aol.com
Rep Ray Cragle

Middlesex Rep Barry Allen, 732 463 5405

Monmouth Chair Pat Bontempo, 732 775 7263
PDB10752@aol.com
Rep Mike Panella, 732 442 8711
102531.3477@compuserve.com

Morris Chair, Donna Morelli
ddonnajmorelli@cs.com

Ocean Rep Chris Weimann, 732 240 6132
cweimann@wallnet.com

Passaic Contact Tom Wright, 201 651 0436
timetrial@worldnet.att.net

Somerset Chair Howard Schoen
hschoen@superlink.com
Rep Frank Warren
Kb4cyc@webwarren.com

South Jersey Libertarian Party
Chair Steve Lang
Stephen-George.Lang@usa.dupont.com
Rep Deb Sackett, 856 694 3419
DebSackett@aol.com

Sussex Chair Tony Federici, 973 764 7289
anthonyfederici@hotmail.com

Union Contact Joe Saturnia, 908 464-7307 x712
jsaturnia@audioweb.com

Calendar of County Meetings
The public is invited and guests are very welcome.

Hunterdon County generally on the first or second Monday of each month.  The agenda is split between business and social
activities.  Contact Hal Shute at 609-397-5913 for information or shute@blast.net  to be added to announce list.
Mercer County: Call David Trend at 609 466 2469
Middlesex/Somerset Counties: fourth Monday of each month, 7:30 PM.  For meeting location call Howard Schoen at 732
572 0207.
Monmouth County, Regular county meetings are held the second Sunday of every month at the New School, 301 Middle
Rd, Holmdel at noon.  For information call (732) 775-7263 or check the website for changes, www.MonmouthLP.org
.
South Jersey Libertarian Party monthly meetings on rotating Saturdays and Sundays.  Contact Deb Sackett at 856 694 3419
for info.
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New Jersey Libertarian Party
P.O. Box 56

Tennent, NJ  07763
1-800-201-NJLP

Steering Committee
Chair Emerson Ellett  chair@njlp.org

732 774 3684
Vice Chair Ned Kelley  vicechair@njlp.org

908 832 6338
Secretary Len Flynn secretary@njlp.org

732 591 1328
Treasurer Lou Stefanelli  treasurer@njlp.org

732 450 0270
At Large Member Lou Elwell

atlarge1@njlp.org
At Large Member Henry Cheney

atlarge2@njlp.org
At Large Member Robert Hull

atlarge3@njlp.org
At Large Member Elizabeth Macron

atlarge4@njlp.org

Calendar

Sun, June 17th, 1 PM
SStteeeerriinngg  CCoommmmiitttteeee   MMeeeettiinngg

Location TBD

Sat, July 14th, 1:30 PM
GGeenneerraall  MMeeeettiinngg  aanndd
NNJJLLPP  AAnnnnuuaa ll  PPiiccnniicc

Flynn Residence
Morganville

Sun, Aug 19th, 1 PM
Steering Committee Meeting

Stefanelli Residence
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Libertarian Links and Lists

Latest additions:

www.pokerface.com
Freedom rocks with this Allentown band.  Music that’s got a little of Creed, a little of

Pink Floyd, and a lot of Zeppelinesque riffs, but is never derivative.  The band’s sound is as
refreshing as their politics, and the web site is one you don’t want to miss.

www.libertarianrock.com
Of obvious appeal to youthful libertarians, this site is just as interesting for the rest of

us.  This month, check out their story on the “Saving Teens from Drug Treatment Abuse
Conference.  The major purpose of this conference is to reexamine the destructive role that
certain highly approved treatment programs have had on the children they were supposed to
help.  Also available are free “Repeal the Curfew!” bumper stickers, and updates on many
youth-oriented libertarian issues.  A great place to start, for newer libertarians wishing to get
involved in the fight.

* * * * *

www.njlp.org.  The homepage of the NJLP
www.lp.org.  Homepage of the National Libertarian Party.

www.lppa.org.  Homepage of the Libertarian Party of Pennsylania
www.monmouthlp.org.  Homepage of Libertarians of Monmouth County.

www.cjnj.org.  Citizens for Justice in NJ’s homepage, including John Paff’s Bartender List.
www.lp2000.com  Libertarian Strategy Caucus

www.politicsnj.com.  The New Jersey Political scene.  Great site!
www.freemarket.net.  The starting point for libertarianism on the web.

www.cato.org.  The premier libertarian think tank.
www.reason.com.  Homepage of the Reason Foundation and Reason magazine.

http://www.njlp.org/html/bartender_list.html.  John Paff's Bartender list.  If you're thinking of a hiring a
lawyer in NJ, you might want to check him out here.

www.lp.org.  Homepage of the National Libertarian Party.
www.self-gov.org.  Homepage of Advocates for Self Government.

www.lp2000.com.  Liberty Strategy Caucus
www.laissezfaire.org.  Homepage of Laissez-Faire books.

www.ij.org.  Libertarian organization committed to achieving justice through action in the courts.
www.drcnet.org.  The central homepage dedicated to the reform of American drug laws.

www.guntruths.com.  Defending second amendment rights through common sense and truth.
www.friedmanfoundation.org.  Nobel Laureate Milton Friedman’s foundation to free children from the

government monopoly on schools.
www.atr.org.  The homepage of Americans for tax reform.

www.fff.org.  The homepage of the Future of Freedom Foundation.
www.deathtax.com  Changing the way you leave your money
www.libertarianrock.com  A great site for younger libertarians
www.pokerface.com  Freedom Rocks with this Allentown band

Sign up!  Many of the sites above provide free email updates.  Also, Wallnet offers superb services like
Announce and LibertyTalk mailing lists.  Sign up at www.njlp.org.


